Center Township
Board of Supervisors
November 09, 2021

Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, November 09, 2021 at
7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. “Butch” Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook,
Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Daniel and Jodie
Stoneking and Dave Brendel.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the October business meeting as read. Harry seconded and the
motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul secorded and the motion was carried unanimously.

The new homes being installed on Third Street in Rogersville by
and the site construction is under way.

the Redevelopment Authority have been placed

The radar speed sign installation is still pending PennDOT and Lucas Electric.

There were no new code enforcement updates.

The engineer’s report was reviewed. A grant application has been submitted to the Conservation District for
phase 2 of the Barton Hollow Road improvements. The pumps for the sewer plant have been received and the

Franklin Twp. Sewer Authority will install.

The work session for the 2022 proposed budget was held on Thursday, Nov. 4th. Paul made a motion to adopt the
proposed budget and Harry seconded. The motion was carried unanimously.

Paul then made a motion to hold the final budget adoption meeting on Tuesday, December 14, 2021 after the
regular business meeting. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to hire Daniel Stoneking as a full-time employee at a rate of $21.00 per hour with full
benefits as received by the current employees. The start date will be determined at a later time. Paul seconded

and the motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Paul to advertise for proposals to perform the annual audit of the township’s financial
records for 2021. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Due to vandalism occurring at the park, Morgantown Security and Fire will be installing security cameras. The
restrooms have been winterized and locked for the winter.

Road slips are being repaired on Yukon Hill Road. An overweight truck was caught on the road and will be cited.

Mr. Brendel stated that the spotted lantern fly traps will be removed from the park by the master gardeners club.
None were found this year. The traps will be placed again in the spring.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Harry and the meeting was adjourned at 7:09 p.m.
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